Dear Parents/Carers

We would like to thank you for your continued support throughout Oliver’s illness this
year.

Oliver is now moving into the maintenance stage of his leukaemia treatment. This
will continue for the next two and a half years where he will be immune
compromised.

We are hoping Oliver can now start a phased return to school in year 6 however, this
will be determined by his health and any ilinesses in school.

Please may we ask for your support in an important matter?

Please can you let school know immediately if your child is suspected of having any
ilinesses including chicken pox, measles, shingles, sickness and diarrhoea as these
are very dangerous to Oliver.

With regards to chicken pox he would need to be given an injection within three days
of contact. If your child is suspected of having chicken pox, please let school know
ASAP.

It is also important that you let school know if there is shingles in your household.
Your child is not at any risk whatsoever from this situation. We do not wish for you to
keep your child away from school unnecessarily but if we can be made aware of any
ilinesses then we can make a decision as to whether we send Oliver to school.
Please feel free to ask us if you have any questions.

Many thanks and kind regards

Claire and John Portman



